
From: Beck, Valerie 
Sent: 10/25/2013 4:49:54 PM 
To: Jacobson, Erik B (RegRel) (/0=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=EBJl); 

Redacted 

Cc: Tse, Rick (rick.tse@cpuc.ca.gov) 
Bcc: 
Subject: Kern Power Plant Incident - June 2012 

Hi Erik and Lisa: 

In winding down our investigation of the June 2012 fatality at Kern, I'd like PG&E to provide 
the following: 

1. Documents that seek, solicit and otherwise request proposals, scope of work or other 
response to conduct a Root Cause Analysis of the June 2012 Kern Incident, including but not 
limited to description, scope, requirements, expectations, limitations and other parameters 
regarding the content of the anticipated Proposal(s) and deliverable Product(s). 

2. The Proposals mentioned in Root Cause Analysis of Fatal Injury at Kern Power Plant -
Bureau Veritas Project Number: 33112-012262.00, dated February 6, 2013, and all other 
proposals and scope of work prepared for the Kern RCA project. 

3. Contracts, agreements or other documents to retain or otherwise engage Bureau Veritas. 

I highlighted two Bureau Veritas proposals identified in the RCA's Introduction: No. 
3303.12.365 and No. 3303.12.776, below. 

I would like to receive PG&E's response by October 31, 2013. Please feel to contact 
me or Rick Tse (rkt@cpuc.ca.gov. 415-355-5581). Thanks in advance; I appreciate 
PG&E's cooperation. 
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Valerie Beck 

Electric Generation Safety & Reliability 

California Public Utilities Commission 

415-703-2665 

vjb@cpuc.ca.gov 

1.0 INTRODUCTION 

Ms. Alicia Fenrick, Director, Litigation and Claims, with Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PGE), 
retained Bureau 

Veritas North America, Inc. (Bureau Veritas) to conduct a root cause analysis (RCA) of the fatal 
accident at the 

Kern Power Plant located at 2401 Coffee Road, Bakersfield, California 93301 in order to assess 
potential 

improvements in PGE's relevant (contractor) safety management systems in place at the time of the 
accident. The 

scope of work for this project was described in Bureau Veritas' Proposal No. 3303.12.365 dated 
November 5, 2012, 

and Proposal No. 3303.12.776 dated December 18, 2012 both addressed to Ms. Alicia Fenrick. The 
project was 

completed in accordance with the Master Services Agreement (MSA # 4400005800, effective 2-2-12) 
established 

between BVNA and Pacific Gas and Electric. While on-site at KPP Mr. William Hicks was Bureau 
Veritas' primary 

contact. 
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